
Agenda Item #: 

 

Staff Report   
City of Manhattan Beach 

  
 

TO:  Honorable Mayor Ward and Members of the City Council 
 
THROUGH: Geoff Dolan, City Manager 
 
FROM: Sherilyn Lombos, Deputy City Manager 
 
DATE: March 21, 2006 
 
SUBJECT: Request by Councilmember Montgomery to Consider Opposing the Wilshire 

Extension of the Red Line Subway 
 
 
RECOMMENDATION: 
Staff recommends that the City Council consider a request by Councilmember Montgomery to 
oppose the Wilshire extension of the Red Line subway. 
 
FISCAL IMPLICATION: 
There is no fiscal implication to the recommendation. 
 
DISCUSSION: 
Attached is information from Los Angeles County Mayor Michael Antonovich regarding Los 
Angeles City Mayor Antonio Villaraigosa’s proposal to create an extension of the Red Line to 
Santa Monica via a subway along Wilshire.  Mayor Antonovich is requesting that cities oppose 
Mayor Villaraigosa’s proposal. 
 
Attachments: A. February 23, 2006 Letter from Michael D. Antonovich 
  B. February 17, 2006 Letter to Governor Schwarzenegger 
  C. February 16, 2006 Daily News Opinion 
  D. February 15, 2006 Daily News Article 
 














